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T king 
Well hello 

 

goodbye 

Winter 

Early Years and Childcare 



 

What a term…. 
Yet again it has been a very interesting term in many ways, with 

more new ways of living and working which has proved to be stress-

ful, challenging and a massive learning curve for us all.  I know 

many find it an extremely worrying time but we are amazed by how 

resilient our Early Years Sector is and how you have managed to 

move with the times and embrace the changes we have faced. 

 

We have had more lovely stories about how you have managed dur-

ing this time and invited you to share those stories with us along with 

any talking points you may have or topics you would like to share or 

get peers to join in with we firmly believe in encouraging collabora-

tion and supporting each other as a sector. 

 

Again you have faced many challenges and embraced them with 

amazing resilience, this just shows how diverse and strong you all 

are!! 

 



 

Your stories 

Community Fridge  
Halesfield Day Nursery has teamed up with local counsellor Jackie 

Loveridge, Madeley Council and the Food Share project to set up and 

install a community fridge at the nursery. 
The fridge was funded by Jackie Loveridge and match funded by Made-

ley Council and sits in the nursery foyer. It is stocked with food from the 

Food Share project located at Rampart Way, Telford.  

The fridge is loaded with produce that is surplus and would usually end 

up being thrown away. Everyone is welcome to use the fridge as it is 

there for the community. Helen Childs, nursery manager says “the 

fridge has been great for the nursery, it has helped us reach out to fam-

ilies in need as we can provide them with food regularly thus making 

sure no one goes hungry or struggles. We also love the fact that we are 

stopping food from going to waste, so we are able to protect the environment whilst helping 

those in need too” 

The nursery asks for money donations (where possible) which are then fed back into the Food 

Share scheme. So far, the nursery has raised over £500 for the project, helped many local fami-

lies, and saved over half a tonne of food from being wasted. This is such a fantastic venture for 

all involved, hopefully we will be seeing a few more of these fridges popping up soon. 

     



 

Your stories 



 

Your stories 
“It is with great sadness Val Price Kids 4 

Us Proprietor has decided to hang up 

her keys and will be   retiring. 

 

Val has been in the childcare profession 

for 40 years where she started off as a 

well-known childminder in our local 

Madeley area. Val wasn’t very good at 

saying no to families and her home was 

bursting at the seams, so this is when 

she decided to open Kids 4 Us Nursery/

After School Club in 1998. 

 

She has looked after lots of children  

during this time and some of those   

children are now bringing their children 

to our Nursery/Kid’s club. Val helped a lot of staff to gain a career at kids 4 us who 

still remain loyal to this day, this reflects on how respected Val is as a person and how 

much she loves her job. Val is going to miss working with the  children and their fami-

lies.” 



 

Your stories 
Twiggy’s Day Nursery new sites @ Sutton Hill and 
Madeley 

‘’From little acorns, mighty oak trees grow’’ 

After having our Donnington site open for the past 4 years Twiggy’s Day Nursery has now expanded its sites to 

two new settings in Telford which we are excited to introduce below. 

Twiggy’s Day Nursery - Sutton Hill 

After having a nursery on Sutton Hill for 17 years and before that a play group.  

It was a great shame for the local community and the families of Sutton Hill that in summer 2020 it closed with 

all staff unfortunately being made redundant. 

This left the families on the estate and surrounding areas without local childcare. 

However, we are incredibly pleased to announce that a local provider stepped in and reopened the nursery. 

The nursery is now a second site for Twiggy’s Day Nursery Donnington. 

This has already had a huge impact on families and the community accessing the setting and the nursery cannot 

wait to increase the reach and impact to the wider community. 

Twiggy’s at Sutton Hill is also pleased to announce that during their first ever Environmental health inspection 

the inspector was extremely complementally, and the nursery was graded 5 stars and COVID compliant re-

sulting in our COVID secure status. 

The team at Sutton Hill is a mixture of old and new. The new owners and management team having over 30 

years’ experience in childcare, they have embraced changes over that time and are looking forward to            

welcoming families new and old it to the setting. 

Twiggy’s Day Nursery - Madeley 

An established nursery in Madeley called Kids 4 us which has been owned and ran by Val Price for over 20 years 

has now been bought by and joined the Twiggy’s day nursery brand as our third site.  

Val had decided to retire and sell the nursery which Twiggy’s Day Nursery were happy to take over.  

The nursery has been bought as a business so the staff team at the setting has remained the same and the T 

Twiggy’s Day Nursery management team look forward to joining and working with them to keep the nursery at 

its best for the current and future families of the Madeley and surrounding areas.  

We would finally like to wish Val a long and happy retirement which she has thoroughly earned. And we look 

forward to getting to know and supporting all the families who join the Twiggy’s Day Nursery home from home 

settings.  

 



 

SENCO Level 3 
Over the last 6 months twenty five SENCo’s have been completing the SENCo Level 3 

qualification this has included twenty three SENCo’s from Early Years settings and two 

childminders. They have been on an incredible journey from start to finish with juggling 

work, home life and home schooling. The training was delivered online via Teams and 

this was a learning curve for all of us. 

 
I would like to say congratulations to each one of you and it has been evident how you 

have used what you have learnt and embedded this in your settings and have shared 

good practice and knowledge with your colleagues, Tasha Locklin Early Years and Childcare  
 

Here is some feedback from two SENCo’s who have completed the training: 
 

Completing the Level 3 SENco award course has given me more confidence within my 

role as SENco and I'm really glad that I decide to take part in this course albeit online 

due to the pandemic but with brilliant support from Tasha we all got through it. This 

course has given me additional guidance and resources which will help me to support my 

colleagues that have children with SEND in their key groups, It has also given me the 

chance to meet other SENco's in the borough whom I can call on for support in the 

future if needed, Rebecca Ralph - Leegomery Under Fives 
 

When we signed up to do the SENCO level 3 award we never anticipated we would be 

doing it during a pandemic and national lockdown. Whilst we all would have loved to 

have done this course in person we have been fortunate to have a fantastic mentor in 

Tasha. She has supported and guided us throughout the course and we have been 

fortunate to have a great network of local SENCOs to share ideas with and vent our 

lockdown frustrations too. It’s been a challenge but one we are all very proud to have 

Accomplished, Katy Humpage—Little Dragons 



 

Mark making 
Here is a help sheet to support mark making throughout the setting. Mark making should be 

available and accessible to children at all times. Resources should be thread through the en-

vironment and to embedded into a child’s learning it is beneficial to enhance areas of the 

room with mark making resources. Adult led activities can be an extension to learning but 

must not be the only experience of mark making for the children.  

“In an emotionally secure environment, where their creativity is valued and respected, 

children will often become prolific mark makers. This is particularly true when the purpose 

and the means of representation are within their control.” (National strategies, 2008) 

Further reading on the importance of mark making can be found here  

https://www.foundationyears.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2011/10/
Mark_Marking_Matters.pdf   
https://www.pacey.org.uk/mark-making/  

https://www.foundationyears.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2011/10/Mark_Marking_Matters.pdf
https://www.foundationyears.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2011/10/Mark_Marking_Matters.pdf
https://www.pacey.org.uk/mark-making/


 



 

We want your input!! 

 Tell us what you want? 

 We haven’t received any talking points this month, 

please send in your ideas. 

 Please tell us what network meeting themes you would 

like to cover. 

 Is there any specific training you would like to be       

targeted? 

 Do you have any compliments or complaints? 

 What have you learnt from the pandemic? 

 



 

  Planning your Summer Term funding, we advise that is should be business as usual 

 The DfE have not confirmed the status of funding for Summer, guidance will be 
shared once it is published. 

 Check with parents if their school is deferring reception entry, or if they are choosing 
to themselves.  They will need to speak to School Admissions to ensure they do not 
lose their school place. 

 Portal opens for Summer actuals week commencing . 

Funding 

Portal 
 Codes must still be valid and up to date 

 To access for the first time in Summer codes must have been applied for before 31 
 March 2021!! 

 Existing codes must be updated before the end date!!! 

 All data items must be completed 

 Childcare Sufficiency MUST be completed termly 

 EYPP now shows on the portal as EYDP since the budget change 

 It is your responsibility to ensure your data submission is correct, we DO NOT know 
who is attending your setting 

 Data is still not being completed correctly or missed off 

 All incomplete or incorrect submissions will now be rejected until they have been 
completed correctly. 



 

 Portal 
You must complete the  

sections which are bold 

 

To enable the system to 

check your 30 hour 

codes and EYDP/EYPP 

you  MUST complete the 

parent information and 

tick the consent boxes.  

You  only need one par-

ents information. 

 

You MUST  tick the fol-

lowing 

 

Present during census 

Nominated for DAF 

 

If you DO NOT  tick at-

tends 2 or more days it 

will not allow you to put 

more than 10 hours in 

the system. 

 

All of this information is 

in the Help Guide which 

you have all been issued 

with , please use this 

guide it was created to 

support you. 

 

If you need it sending 

out again, please let us 

know. 

 

 

 



 Welcome!!! 
 

A warm welcome to our new settings and 

childminders 

 

 

 

Claire Carroll 

Rachel Butler 

Leigh Brownlow 

Kim Wood 

Sarah Passey 

 



 Congratulations!!!!! 
 

Congratulations to each and everyone  

of you who has managed yet  

again to deal with the continuing  

changes with Early Years which has  

been ever more prevalent this year. 

 

Your willingness to support your customers and the 

local community has been outstanding. 

 

We are sure there is still a long road ahead of us but 

we know you will step up. 

 

Thank you to you all 

 

 

We will report on Ofsted reports sometime in the future 

If we haven’t included you in this page due to overlapping of the 

newsletter being sent and the publication of your  

report, we promise to  include you in the next issue! 



 



 

Training 
Email details: 

For all funding enquiries please use 

childcarefunding@telford.gov.uk 

For all training/general enquiries please 

use 

talkingchildcare@telford.gov.uk 

For all childminder enquiries please use 

talkingchildminders@telford.gov.uk 

SEND request for involvement please use 

EarlyYearsSENDSupport@telford.gov.uk  

 

 

 

Please do not forget the new request for 

involvement form and the new e mail ad-

dress to send these to 

EarlyYearsSENDSupport@telford.gov.uk  

You can also access via this link here 

New Schedule 
Summer 2021 
is now  
available here 

mailto:childcarefunding@telford.gov.uk
mailto:talkingchildcare@telford.gov.uk
mailto:talkingchildminders@telford.gov.uk
mailto:EarlyYearsSENDSupport@telford.gov.uk
mailto:EarlyYearsSENDSupport@telford.gov.uk
http://www.telfordsend.org.uk/localofferservices/info/1/home/27/early_years_send_documents
https://www.telford.gov.uk/info/20391/working_in_childcare/795/talking_training/2


 

Training 
Our new Summer schedule is ready but in the meantime have you seen our latest events 

this term? All sessions and workshops are currently delivered on Microsoft Teams or 

Zoom? 

 

REVISED EYFS BRIEFINGS—Free to Telford & Wrekin Providers, £10 for Out of Area 

 18 March—10.00am, 1.00pm, 4.00pm and 6.30pm 

 20 March—10.00am 

 

Bespoke Training 

  

 Supporting children’s learning through daily routines, practice and learning opportuni-

ties—9 March 2021 6.30pm £20 pp 

 Creating a Magical Curriculum: Inspiring Awe & Wonder—13 March 9.30am or 16 

March 6.00pm £25pp 

 Intent, Implementation and Impact in the Early Years with Helen Moylett—25 March 

6.30pm £30pp 



 

The Early Years 

Practitioners Bag 

of Tricks 



 Children’s Health and   

Wellbeing 
We all know the COVID pandemic has had an impact on our health and wellbeing and this is the 

same for our children and young people of all ages. 

With increased sedentary behaviour amongst children due to national lock downs and less 

opportunities to be out and active we are seeing an increase in the rates of excess weight and 

obesity for our children locally. Here are some of the resources that support children and 

families to be active safety, and eat healthy, but if you would like to know of more out there for 

health and wellbeing please sign up to the Healthy Telford newsletter 

https://healthytelford.com/subscribe-to-blog/ 

 A Free Active Families digital resource supporting activity and healthy eating where you 

and families can share your challenge with us using the hasktags #ActiveFamiliesSTW and 

#LetsGetTelfordActive on Facebook and Twitter https://www.energizestw.org.uk/activefamilies- 

2021?fbclid=IwAR3xj7bRm9KLL2Jl535ooMZ5Xhy7wf_2TkTUJVA1JcdFM_Z8- 

gfgs4upANQ 

 Change4life’s Cook Together YouTube channel is a great way to support healthy home 

cooking with children https://www.youtube.com/watch? 

v=bKRacmtKka8&list=PLXbfii574m_jCD8GuoYtudOv__X25ilib 

 The Daily Mile is a great way to get children moving, to run or walk for 15 minutes 

supports them to meet their 60 minutes of physical activity as recommended by the 

Chief Medical officers. We currently have 19 Early Years setting signed up to the Daily 

Mile, has your setting joined the Daily Mile yet? https://thedailymile.co.uk/ 

We are bringing together a group of professionals to tackle childhood excess weight and obesity 

locally. The aim of this group is to identify what could be creating the barriers for families to 

choose healthy behaviours. 

We would welcome representatives from Early Years who are working with parents daily in 

developing solutions to these barriers to support healthy behaviour changes. If this is something 

you have an interest in and would like more information please contact me by email at 

mandy.sznober@telford.gov.uk 



 

Have you received your 

banners? 

Let us know if you haven’t 



 

What do you know about 

Homestart? 



 

What do you know about 

Homestart? 



 

and finally... 
 

The early years and childcare team  

are here to support you, no matter how big 

or small your challenge 


